
From Pastor Tony  

Happy New Year! 
 
Yesterday I saw an editorial cartoon that seemed to sum up what 
many are feeling right now as we move from 2021 to 2022é 
 
We long to get back to normal, but we fear we wonôt for quite a while. 
 
How do we live as we find ourselves where we would rather not be? 

 
The greatest news is that 
God is not done with usé  
And God is still with us ï 
even when we find ourselves in difficult situations. 
 
We have a choice whether or not we will live in 2022 in a way that 
shows that we trust in Jesus and his grace, a way that seeks to 
love others, and provides hope for all with whom we interact. 
 
2022 can be a new year with new beginnings ï a year of growing 
in our faith and in our trust of Jesus and in our love for one 

another.  As a congregation, we will be providing new opportunities in new small groups and other ways to 
connect with each other as we begin this new year. 
 
As we begin 2022 and look forward to a future in which each of us (and our 
congregation!) will continue to grow and be in ministry in our community and 
around the world, I encourage us to consider how we will live.  Will we be a 
people of Love, Hope, and Belonging, inviting others to join us on the 
journey of knowing and loving Jesus more and more? 
 
As we live our lives this coming year, will we do so in a way that gives 
evidence that we are visible members of the Christian Church in such a way 
that we will convince the world at large of the reality of the gospel? Or will 
we leave it unconvinced? We canôt have others live our Christian faith for 
us!  We are either faithful witnesses who serve our Lord, or we lose our 
vitality and impact on an unbelieving world.  (See paragraph 130 in the 
2012 Book of Discipline of the United Methodist Church.) 
 
As we are faithful to Jesus Christ in our congregation will we be serious 
about our participation in our ministry by our personal prayers, presence in 
worship, financial gifts, service in ministry, and evangelistic witness?  How 
will we respond to the challenge before us to demonstrate Love, Hope, and 
a Place to Belong to new persons for Jesus?   
 
May God Bless Us in This New Year!  
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Welcome Becca Snyder, our New 

Administrative Assistant  
  

Shanna has taken another job, and we are sad to see her go. We 

thank her for year plus of service to our church and community. She 

will be missed.  

 

We are blessed to announce that we have found a new 

administrative assistant!  

 

Please welcome Becca Snyder  as our new administrative 

assistant. She lives in Pine Island and is thrilled to be a part of the 

Pine Island United Methodist Church staff. She will greet you with 

that great smile and a warm hello. She will be learning the ins and 

outs of the church office these next couple of weeks. There is much 

to learn with this position, so please be understanding if she doesnõt 

have all of the answers.  

 

We are so excited to have Becca join our church staff. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Are You New to Our Congregation?  
Things can change fast around church!  

 

Our two weekly emails are your source of up -to -date news about 

whatõs happening each week! Be sure to stay connected and in the 

know by subscribing to and reading your midweek news!  
 

We send out a weekly email each Wednesday with the four or five things 

about Pine Island UMC that you will want to know about. On Friday, our 

weekend edition is sent out to help us prepare for Sunday worship.  

 

Please subscribe to the Midweek News. You can find the link at the bottom 

of the page at www.piumc.org.  

 

 

If you donôt have email, you can request a paper copy of the issues to you 

(along with the weekly bulletin and sermon.) If you would like to receive these 

mailings, please call the church office at (507) 356-4553.  

 

 

http://www.piumc.org/


Why Apportionments?  

From Pastor Rick Ormsby 

 

Do you wonder why we have apportionments in the United Methodist Church?  

 

One basic answer is òwe are an organizationó. Yes, we are part of the universal Christian Churchñestablished 

through his twelve disciples by Jesus himself. The Church is empowered by the Holy Spirit, established at 

Pentecost. So, it is a divine or Godly fellowship; but it is also a human organization. 

 

Have you noticed? Every organization has some sort of apportionments! The Boys Scouts and Girl Scouts have 

dues. So do Rotary Clubs, Barbershop Choruses, the state of Minnesota, Wells Fargo Banks, and Walmart 

stores. Itõs how every organization, millions of them, support their work or purpose. They may call them dues 

or taxes. In the worldwide United Methodist Church, we call them apportionments. Every organization has 

them.  

 

I am a member of the The Lakelander Barbershop Chorus. I pay local, 

regional, national, and international barbershop dues of about $200 

per yearñall to run our organization and financially support our 

purposes.  

 

If all our church members paid $200 in òduesó on top of their support 

for our local ministry, we would easily reach our apportionment 

goals. But we donõt do it with dues; we do it through personal 

proportional giving.  

 

Give generously! 

 

--Rev. Rick Ormsby 

 

Small Groups are Starting in January  
  

We will be starting at least three new groups in which persons will connect with one another and make 

deeper friendships in the congregation. 

 

Along the way, these groups will help us grow in our faith in Jesus 

Christ and encourage us to live more faithfully as Christians.  One 

group will help persons grow in faith by being more proactive in 

living out the Christian journey in faithful ways each week. 

 

More information will be in upcoming Midweek News emails and 

church announcements.   

 

Or even better, you can call the church office and ask for more 

details! 

7 Everyone should give 

whatever they have decided in 

their heart. They shouldn't give 

with hesitation or because of 

pressure. God loves a cheerful 

giver.  ð 2 Corinthians 9:7 

 
ς 2 Corinthians 9:7 



Confirmation Update  
  

After a longer than planned break over Christmas vacation ð because of the mid-

December storm, our congregation's Confirmation Class will be resuming our study 
of the Book of Genesis. 

 

Please keep our students in your prayers.  We ask that this will be a year of spiritual 

growth and formation as they learn more about their faith. 

 

One of the main goals of confirmation is to introduce and deepen the relationship our youth have with Jesus.  

Another main goal is to having them be active and continue to be active in the life of a local congregation so 

that their faith will continue to grow throughout high school and the rest of their lives. 

 

Please talk to Pastor Tony if you have any questions about our churchõs 

confirmation program  

 
 

Thank You for our Christmas Decorating!  

Thank you to everyone who helped decorate our church for Christmas.  Thanks to all who donated 

poinsettias (another great response this year!!), provided a Christmas Tree, hung lights and garland inside and 

decorated the evergreen trees outside! 

With your help our church looked beautiful and fit for the arrival of Jesus our Lord! 

 



 



2022 Offering Envelopes Available  

Thank you to everyone who uses weekly offering envelopes to make donations to allow our ministry of our 

congregation to come to fruition. 

 
Your 2022 Offering Envelopes are available in the church 

entry.  Please call the church office at (507) 356-4553 if you 

would like us to mail them to you. 

 

For those who prefer to give online, please 

visit  https://piumc.org/donations/ to give. 

 

THANK YOU  to everyone who supports the ministry of our 

congregation! 
 

 

We Continue to Offer Our New Worship Option!  
We continue to have a great response to this worship option.  Come and join your friends!  On most 

Sundays, twice as many people join us 

outside compared to the number of 

worshipers inside. 

 

It has gotten colder and Joel Blair has moved 

inside to the Parsonage Den to lead music.  

Pastor Tony is dressing warmer.  If there is a 

winter storm which makes travel dangerous, 

the service will be canceled.  If there is only a 

little snow, we will have the service - unless 

we have artic wind chills.  (If it is raining hard, 

the outdoor service will also be canceled.) 

 

Infection rates for COVID-19 in our area 

continue to be at a very high level of risk.  This worship option allows those who are interested to more safely gather 

for worship outdoors in their vehicle, to be unmasked, and to be able to sing during the service.  We are transmitting 

the service over FM radio and you can adjust the volume in your car to the level you prefer. 

 

 

Holy Communion on First and Third Sundays  
The Sacrament of Holy Communion is celebrated in the Sanctuary at 9:00 am and 

in our parking lot at 10:30 am on the first and third Sundays of each month.    

 

Holy Communion is also offered online live at 9:00 am at 

https://www.facebook.com/piumc  (If you join us from home, please have bread 

and grape juice available.) 
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